TOWN OF TIOGA PLANNING BOARD
REGULAR MEETING – JULY 06, 2021


The July 06, 2021 Town of Tioga Planning Board meeting was brought to order at 7:00pm.
Present were Paul Welch, Camille Corneby, Alan Bill and Kerry Root with Chairman Doug Chrzanowski presiding.
Also present were Supervisor Zorn, Bob Strong, Bob & Jo-Louise Morley, Michael & Sheryl Head, Patricia Ellis, Richard Gumble, Ralph & Angela Lurcock, Kelly Sullivan, Peter Dolgos, Darcy Chester, Robert Woodburn, Rich Saxton, Andrea Williams, Karen Weston, Lynn Dawling, Steve & Linda Persons, Tiffany Zimmer, Brittany Woodburn and Jim Switzer.

Paul Welch made the motion to approve the June 01, 2021 minutes, Camille Corneby seconded, carried.

Mr. Bill made the motion to close the regular meeting and open the public hearing on the solar farm at 815 Glenmary Dr., Mr. Root seconded, carried.

Peter Dolgos from Delaware River Solar and Kelly Sullivan from Bergman Architects Engineers, are proposing a solar farm at their property at 815 Glenmary Dr. Ms. Sullivan stated that the proposed farm would be 3.45 Mega Watts unit affecting 23 acres of land with 15 of the acres consisting of solar panels and 1.5 acres of tree clearing needed.

Linda Persons presented a statement and a petition with 78 signatures from Ballou Rd and Glenmary Dr. residence who are against the solar farm location.  
Michael and Sheryl Head also provided a written statement expressing concerns over this project.
Some questions and concerns that the residents expressed are:
1.  Decrease in property value
2. Contamination of well/ground/ water
3. Maintenance of the site
4. Aesthetic view
5. Deterioration of the road
6. Noise of the converters
7. What materials are the solar panels made of?
8. Toxic materials
9. Can the site be moved downhill away from houses more?
10. What is the benefit to the residents?
Peter Dolgos stated that there is site maintenance that involves mowing or use of sheep to maintain the grass. There is also system maintenance that is performed twice a year to check the system and panels.  Delaware River Solar will automatically be notified if there is a broken panel or system problem that occurs between scheduled maintenance.  Mr. Dolgos stated if a problem arose it would be addressed within a matter of days.
Ms. Sullivan stated that the proposed site is chosen in according to the grid connection and is limited to where three line transmission is available.

Chairman Chrzanowski made a motion to suspend this public hearing until the August 3rd, 2021 Planning Board meeting and to open the regular Planning Board meeting, seconded by Mr. Bill, carried.

Supervisor Zorn requested the Planning Board to review the NYS Cannibas Law and offer their input in opting in or out of the local law.  Chairman Chrzanowski stated the Planning Board will review the information and let the Town Board know its recommendation by their September 2021 meeting.

Mr. Bill made the motion of negative declaration on SEQR for the 3167 Route 17C  Swansbourgh solar farm, seconded by Mr. Welch, carried.
Roll Vote:
Mr. Welch – Aye		Ms. Corneby – Aye
Mr. Bill – Aye			Mr. Root – Aye

Chairman Chrzanowski made the motion to approve the 3167 Route 17C Delaware River Solar, LLC project, seconded by Mr. Welch.
Roll Vote:
Mr. Welch – Aye		Ms. Corneby – Aye
Mr. Bill – Aye			Mr. Root – Aye

Meeting was suspended  at 8:47pm until August 3rd, 2021.


Submitted by:
Tiffany Middendorf



